The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
February 14, 2020
Attendance:  A. Cochran, K. Hostetter, G. Lemire, S. Micus, Meredith Shaw, K. Trevenen, A. Verdaguer
Old Business/Updates:

Masconomet- Vaping Diversion Program-LG group of support staff, admin and Health Ed. Teachers attended professional development by Tom Browe (NE Consultants) on developing a vaping diversion program. Information presented was a multi-disciplinary approach education and supportive approach vs just disciplinary.   A follow up meeting was held to determine how this program might work at both schools here.  Prior to this second meeting, several students were caught in the MS and decision was made to create a similar program and have these student go through a 5 week program instead of a suspension.   Gavin reports a positive response by parents.   MS will report back to SHAC once program completed.   Course is on BB.   Alyssa reported that many of the components of the new program are already being done at the HS.   Students meet with a. principal and security and are provided with vaping information and cessation resources and parents are included in communication.  Students are typically given a one day, in-school suspension where they meet with an adjustment counselor to process what happened, help identify any issues that may come up and provide support.  Next step will be a meeting to determine how this model could be enhanced.
TTC and The Coalition- Presentation on Teen Depression (2/4) for parents went well and a follow-up parent group was run by Adj. Counselors in the MS.   Upcoming workshops include mindfulness, all night grad party, Mental Health First Aid and 6th grade fun night.  YRBS Data Assessment Committee will begin meeting soon to prepare for survey administration in Nov 2020.  TTC is starting it’s Strategic Planning process in February, Karen is participating from Masco.
Needs Assessment Tool-Council worked on Module 10 (School Health Services) of the School Health Index (SHI), a comprehensive district-wide assessment of student health.  Attached to minutes is a copy of the group’s response to the planning questions.  Results of the complete needs assessment will assist council in creating a School Health Improvement Plan and goals to guide SHAC’s work going forward. 
Due to the small size of SHAC this week, module 11 (Community Involvement) will be done at our next meeting. 

Next Meeting 
March 27, 2020
